At the Annual General Meeting of Lower Broadheath Parish Council
 Held in the Village Hall on Monday 16th May 2011 at 7.30pm

Present: Cllr. Mrs. B. Beard (Chairman)               

               Cllr. P. Simmonds (Vice Chairman)
               Cllr. R. Bass
               Cllr. Mrs.A Carver (arrived during the meeting)
               Cllr. A. Parry   
               Cllr. Mrs V. Swinburn 


   Cllr. M.Wedd
    
               Mr. M Davis - Clerk
Apologies: Cllr. A. Davies, Cllr. P Swinburn
Declaration of Interests:   None
Acceptance of Office: Before the commencement of the meeting all elected members signed the ‘Acceptance of Office’ Form together with declarations of interests in accordance with the code of conduct.  
Election of Chairman: It was proposed by Mr Simmonds and seconded by Mr. Parry and resolved that Mrs. Barbara Beard be re-elected Chairman. 
Election of Vice-Chairman: It was proposed by Mrs Beard and seconded by Mrs Swinburn and resolved that Mr. Paul Simmonds be re-elected as Vice-Chairman.

Election of Officers:  It was proposed by Mrs Beard, seconded by Mrs Swinburn and resolved that:
Footpaths Officer Mr Basil Drinkwater should continue as Parish Footpaths Officer. 

Vicarage Green: The sub committee would consist of Mr. Wedd, Mr. Simmonds and Mr. Parry.

Allotments: To be decided at the 6th June meeting. 
Hallow Charity:  Mr Bass should represent the Parish Council.

Village Hall Committee: Mr. Wedd would continue to represent the Parish Council.
Parish Plan: Members of the Parish Council on the steering committee would be Mr Simmonds, Mrs. Swinburn, Mr. Wedd, Mr Bass and Mrs Beard.
Minutes: The minutes of the meeting held on the 4th April 2010 and the special meeting held on 21st April, having been circulated were approved and signed by the Chairman, subject to clarification of the 21st April minutes.
Matters arising:
Public Rights of Way and Footpaths:  Mrs Beard thanked Mr Drinkwater for his work on behalf of the parish and it was agreed that the clerk would write thanking him and advising of his ongoing appointment. 
Vicarage Green:  Mr Wedd reported that he had inspected the play equipment and ordered the necessary replacement parts.

Highways: A response from Gerry Brienza, Worcestershire Highways stated that resurfacing works would be carried out in Bell Lane in summer 2011.
Allotments:  There was concern about the condition of the pre school group’s allotment.
Anti Social Behaviour:  Mr Wedd reported that there had been several instances of broken windows and other damage to the village hall. A quotation in the sum of £1,380 for the installation of CCTV had been received. Mr Wedd to investigate the authority necessary to install the equipment.
Parish Plan:  Nothing to report.
Village Hall: There was ongoing uncertainty about the pre school group which it was hoped would be clarified by July.
SWDP: The revised SWDP should be published in early July.
Suspension of Standing Orders for Public Participation:   Mr Morris reported the following highway defects: Potholes in Bell Lane near the entrance to the Bell Inn car park. Potholes in Martley Road, west of Hallow Lane.  Footpath in dangerous condition on Martley Road opposite Woodbury View.
Co-option of councillors: The six candidates for co-option, Brian Barber, Jane Faiers, Alison Lowe, Ann Smith, John Steel and Martin Quine gave short presentations. There was a vote taken by the seven elected members and Mr Barber, Mrs Faiers, Mr Steel and Mr Quine were elected as parish councillors. The chairman thanked all the candidates who were of an excellent standard.
Correspondence: 
1. CALC –Councillor training

It was agreed that the need for training would be considered at the 6th June meeting.

2.  Cheryl Lester, MHDC – Wembley Cottage

Ms Lester was in correspondence with the developer about reinstatement of the common.

3.   CPRE – AGM Worcester University, 19th June

4.  Miranda Davies - email
Planning applications for consideration:
	11/00506/FUL
	Oldbury Farm
	Single storey double garage and 
	No comment

	
	
	Oldbury
	
	room replacing a frame store bay
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	11/00484/HOU
	Peachley Cottage
	Two storey extension to form
	See(1) below

	
	
	Peachley Lane
	ancillary accommodation
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	11/00580/FUL
	Frenchlands Stables
	Retention of temporary mobile 
	No comment

	
	
	Frenchlands Lane
	home for equine worker for
	
	

	
	
	
	
	a further 3 years
	
	
	


(1) The parish council objects to the development on the grounds that it potentially creates 2 dwellings. There is inadequate parking at present and this would be made worse by the proposals. Similar developments have occurred in the village in the past at the Post Office/Old Bakery and at Rose Cottage/Pool Piece (both previously single dwellings) which have resulted in the eventual sale of the Old Bakery and without  to our knowledge, planning consent. Parking problems have also occurred at Rose Cottage. These dwellings need to be investigated by the Planning Enforcement Officer.
Finance: 
It was proposed by Mr Simmonds, seconded by Mr. Wedd and resolved to pay the following outstanding accounts:
1. Smart Cut – Vicarage Green Maintenance, April



 £63.64

                     -  Verges & Hallow Lane, April


                         £91.35










           £154.99
2. Graham Computer Services – Vicarage Green sign                                    £42.00

3. Wicksteed Playscapes – Supply parts for play equipment


£41.64

4. Mrs J Wilson – Printing newsletter by W I



           £100.00

5. Mr M Beard – Print newsletter 





 £50.00
Audit 2010/2011: The draft accounts had been circulated for member’s information. It was proposed by Mr Simmonds, seconded by Mr. Parry and resolved to:-

(a) Accept the draft accounts

(b) Accept the audit plan

(c) Appoint Mr. Norman Bennett as the Internal Auditor

(d) Approve the Annual Governance Statement.

(e) Request that the Hall Management Committee provide copies of the Risk Assessments, current asbestos report, current accounts and insurance for the hall. 

(f) The appointed date for audit is the 20th June 2010.

(g) A review of insurance would be undertaken during 2011/2012.

(h) The Clerk to ensure that the Council complies with new PAYE regulations.

AOB: It was agreed that the clerk would write to the retiring district and parish councillors thanking them for their service.
Date of Next meetings:  6th June 2011 at 7.30pm.     
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